NEVERN COMMUNITY COUNCIL/CYNGOR CYMUNED NANFER MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON THE 4th OCTOBER 2017 - IN MOYLEGROVE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Cllr. Gaynor Hazelden (Chairman)

Cllr. Peter Marks (Vice Chairman)

Cllrs. Ron Rees, Dewi Owen, Hedydd Lloyd, Peter Davies

& Vivian Owen.

County Cllr. Mike James.

APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE: Clir. John Denley.

MINUTES/CYNLLUNIA

The Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on the 6th September 2017 were agreed as a correct record by Cllrs. Peter Davies and Vivian Owen.

Cllr. Peter Marks said the public highway mentioned in the third paragraph of the September Minutes - left blank by the Clerk - was the highway between Post Goch to the junction with the B4582.

MATTERS ARISING/MATERION YN CODI

C11r. Ron Rees reported on his attendance at the P.C.N.P. office in Pembroke Dock - Public Enquiry into the Trewern Farm, Felindre Farchog, appeal to retain a slurry lagoon and silage clamps, built without planning permission and currently ordered to be removed by the P.C.N.P.

The Applicant - in C11r. Ron Rees opinion - was represented by an experienced Lawyer. The National Park Planning Officer Nicola Gandy was given a very difficult time, and did not have the assistance of a Lawyer. The outcome of the appeal is not expected to be announced for some considerable time. The Inspector will look at P.C.N.P. Policies.

MINUTES/CYNLLUNIA

The Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held on the 25th September 2017 were unanimously agreed by all present at that Meeting.

The Clerk was requested to keep in touch with both Newport Town Council, and the Trunk Road Agency, and if the proposed meeting scheduled for the 16th October goes ahead, and will include meaningful discussion on the stretch of A487 highway where it passes through Felindre Farchog inform all Members of this Council.

CORRESPONDENCE/CYFATEBIAD & e-mails

North Pembrokeshire Transport Forum - September News Briefing. Request from Mrs. Ros McGarry for this Council to send a letter of support for her planning application to build a bungalow for herself, and give an adjoining plot of land to the local Housing Association for an affordable home for a local person. The Clerk will send a supportive letter to the P.C.N.P. who have presently refused permission. County Cllr. Mike James requested the name of the N/P Planning Officer whose signature appears on the "Refusal of Planning Permission" letter sent to Mrs. McGarry.